
Translation of reference letter 
Mr. Martin Grellmann, born on 22.07.1975, worked for our company in the IT/Development department at the Leipzig site 
from 1 February 2021 to 31 January 2022. 

SENGICON GmbH is active in the fields of software development and engineering services. The area of engineering includes 
in particular the solution of complex FEM calculations as well as tasks in the field of structural and parameter optimization. 
This includes strength calculations with the common FE programs ABAQUS, MSC.MARC and ANSYS, fatigue and fatigue 
strength evaluations with FEMFAT, support in the selection of material models and the identification of the corresponding 
material law parameters (test planning and execution). The area of software development includes the creation of special 
applications according to customer requirements to support company processes as well as data warehouse applications 
with interfaces to standard ERP systems. In addition, solutions for data protection-compliant corporate communication 
(web meetings, in-house messaging) are offered under our own control. 

Mr. Grellmann's tasks included in detail 
• Application development in the area of ERP subsystems 
• PHP backend development for intranet web applications, PHP code refactoring 
• Creation and customization of database schemas / data models 
• React web frontend development and refactoring 
• Linux system administration, setup and management of various Linux VMs 
• Installation, configuration and administration of “Apache - MySQL/MariaDB - PHP” software stacks under Linux 
• Collaboration in application tests 

Mr. Grellmann distinguished himself in particular by successfully converting an outdated PHP web application to a modern 
PHP REST backend with a connection to an independently created new R e a c t - We b - F r o n t e n d . 

Mr. Grellmann has extensive specialist knowledge, which he has always brought to our company in a profitable way. Thanks 
to his very good comprehension skills, Mr. Grellmann was always able to grasp even difficult situations accurately and find 
solutions quickly. 

Mr. Grellmann constantly showed a high level of initiative and identified with his tasks and our company, whereby he also 
impressed us with his exemplary enthusiasm. 

Mr. Grellmann carried out all tasks independently, very carefully and with a well thought-out plan. He always acted calmly, 
deliberately, goal-oriented and precisely. He was always convincing in terms of both quality and quantity. Mr. Grellmann was 
particularly reliable. 

Mr. Grellmann always found good solutions to any problems that arose. Mr. Grellmann's performance has received our full 
recognition in every respect. 

Mr. Grellmann was always helpful and courteous. His conduct towards superiors, colleagues and business partners was al-
ways exemplary and loyal. 

Mr. Grellmann will be leaving our company on 31 January 2022. We wish him continued success and all the best for the fu-
ture, both professionally and personally. 

Leipzig, December 21, 2021 
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